


NZWLA Development Plan 2013 - 2014

Established Regions
1. The NZWLA recognises the Auckland and Waikato regions as established regions.

2. Each established region will have appointed a development officer for that region by March 2013. 

3. The priority in established regions is the development of umpires and coaches. In order to achieve coach and umpire development in the established regions the NZWLA will run training courses in each of these regions for coaches and umpires during 2013-2014. An accreditation system for umpires will also be in place by mid 2013.

4. In addition to these goals, the NZWLA plans to increase the number of participants in the sport. 

5. Accordingly, the NZWLA requires the established regions identified above to produce a Development Plan. The Development Plan must set out: 
· How lacrosse will be developed in schools
· How lacrosse will be developed in clubs
· How lacrosse coaching will be developed
· How lacrosse umpiring will be developed
· How the high performance programme in the region will be developed
· What other initiatives will be taken to provide for the development of lacrosse

The goals set out in the Regional Development Plan should be specific, measurable, and must specify time periods in which they will be achieved. 
6. The Regional Development Plan must span a 2 year period and be provided to the NZWLA in writing no later than 31 March 2013.






New Regions
1. The NZWLA recognises Wellington, Hawke’s Bay and Christchurch as potential new regions.

2. The priority in new regions is to establish a school league. In particular, new regions should:
· Introduce lacrosse into two schools in 2013
· Enter a school team in the school Nationals in 2013 where funding allows
· Enter a U19 Regional team in the U19 Nationals tournament in 2013
· Introduce lacrosse into two new schools in 2014
· Create a school league in 2014 (including the 4 schools which have been introduced to lacrosse)
· Enter each school, U15 and U19 Regional teams in the school, U15 and U19 Nationals tournaments in 2014.
3. In addition to the schools development plan, each of the new regions should aim to:
· Introduce a mixed social/club league with 4 teams playing 6 aside in 2013.
· Enter a team in the senior Nationals tournament in 2014.
· Introduce a women’s club league in 2014.
4. To gain funding/gear a new region must apply to the NZWLA with a development plan as provided in the Development Policy.

Potential Regions
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The NZWLA recognises the Manawatu and Queenstown as potential regions. The NZWLA will investigate sending representatives to these potential regions to run a short course in lacrosse skills for high school students in 2013 and 2014 where the region can guarantee at least 20 participants in the course.




